## WINNER'S CIRCLE

MARCH-APRIL 1982

ISSUE 2-82

The SCCC Bulletin is published bimonthly and sent to all members of the Southern California Contest Club. Membership is two dollars per year. President: Larry "Tree" Tyree, N6TR. Bulletin Editor: Dennis Younker, NE6I. Computer facilities: Michael Van Dyke, WA6UZD.

## PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Dennis Younker, NE6I, is our new bulletin editor.

Dennis is also keeping the membership records which means dues are now sent to him. The bulletin will still be printed bi-monthly, which will also be the frequency of meetings. The dues may have to be adjusted if Dennis's production cost exceeds 33 cents per person per issue.

The meetings will be held less often to increase turnout. Most of our members don't make it to every meeting. Our last two meetings only had two common attendees. The bi-monthly meetings will give you more chance to meet everyone.

The club has not had many new members in the past few months. It is our responsibility as contesters to spread the disease. What better way to encourage a new contester than to bring him to a meeting. Talk it up folks!!!

Don't forget to mail in your ARRL DX scores for the club. We will have at least three entries which means your score will be counted.

Hope to see everyone at the March meeting.

73, TREE

## SCCC NOTES

Hello! For those of you who have never heard of NE6I, perhaps you know me as WA6DYV, perhaps not. I tend to lapse into obscurity at times.

In the January bulletin, Tree told us of his new job and his need to locate a new editor. That got me to thinking...I do enjoy playing with computers but haven't had an excuse to do so on a regular basis. Here was a perfect opportunity.

I got hold of my computer friend across town, Mike Van Dyke, WA6UZD. He has graciously agreed to allow the production of our bulletin on his facilities. On behalf of the SCCC, Mike, thank you.

Please send all dues, ads, and other input material for the bulletin to my address:

Dennis Younker, NE6I 3843 W. Avenue K-10 Lancaster, CA 93534 At present we are in need of your thoughts, ideas, suggestions, product reviews, or anything else for inclusion in the bulletin. We need to spread YOUR winning knowledge around to all our SCCC members in an effort to eventually make us the number one Contest Club. (If your knowledge doesn't help anyone else, it sure as heck will help me!) So please take the time to send in YOUR input.

The title of this publication is for trial only. We need a permanent name and anyone with any ideas at all, please pass them along. We will try different names until we find one we like.

The February meeting was attended by NE61 & XYL, K6DKW, WA6DTU, N6TR & XYL, and N6ZV.

The next club meeting is slated for Saturday, March 27 at 1:00 pm at "The Pizza Store", formerly Firehouse Pizza, 1000 N. Euclid across from Henry Radio in Anaheim.

I'm not sure why a meeting was scheduled during WPX weekend but I intend to be in the contest with my 10 dB extra gain callsign! Hope to see you all at the next meeting after this coming one.

The following peoples's dues have expired and they should send in their renewal immediately. We would hate to lose you:

W6AM, W6AQ, AE6E, W6EE, N6IC, K7JA, K6NA, N6NB, N6NI, K6RR, AA6RX, NC6T, K3VA, N6VR, N6ZZ.

Treasury: Beginning balance: \$57.43

Expenditures: \$10.73 Receipts: \$ 0.00 Ending balance: \$46.70

## UPCOMING CONTESTS:

March 27-28 CQ WPX SSB

April 3-4 ARRL Open CD Party SSB April 17-18 ARRL Open CD Party CW

June 26-27 Field Day